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Memorandum 

Report 2021-20 Online and Telephone Voting in the 
2022 Municipal Election 

 
March 29, 2021  
 
On March 22, 2021, Committee of the Whole directed Town Staff to implement a model 
of online voting for the 2022 Municipal Election. Staff were also directed to integrate 
limited opportunities for voters to use paper ballots during the voting period. Committee 
of the Whole recommended that phone voting be eliminated. The by-law attached with 
the March 29, 2021 Council agenda reflects these changes and direction. 
 
There were also questions regarding the assistance provided in residences with 
primarily senior population, the below details the locations staff attended in 2014 and 
2018 respectively: 
 

2014 Municipal Election 2018 Municipal Election 

German Canadian Housing German Canadian Housing 

349/351 Crowder Boulevard 349/351 Crowder Boulevard 

Hamilton Place, 925 Davis Drive Hamilton Place, 925 Davis Drive 

155 Main Street North Condos 155 Main Street North Condos 

20 and 40 William Roe Boulevard Condos 20 and 40 William Roe Boulevard Condos 

Fairy Lake Gardens Fairy Lake Gardens 

Founders Place (540 Timothy Street) Founders Place (540 Timothy Street) 

Newmarket Health Centre Newmarket Health Centre 

Southlake Residential Care Southlake Residential Care 

Alexander Muir Alexander Muir 

Amica Amica 

Chartwell Barton Chartwell Barton 

Eagle Terrace Eagle Terrace 

Mackenzie Place Mackenzie Place 

The Renoir The Renoir 

The Roxbourough The Roxbourough 

Southlake Hospital Southlake Hospital 

 Tom Taylor Place (615 Fernbank Road) 

 Inn from the Cold 

 Seniors’ Meeting Place 

 
For additional information on how the Town addressed and removed barriers in the 2018 
Municipal Election, please refer to Information Report 2019-02 Accessibility in the 2018 
Newmarket Municipal Election. 
 
For more information, contact Kiran Saini, Deputy Town Clerk at ksaini@newmarket.ca 
or Lisa Lyons, Director of Legislative Services/Town Clerk at llyons@newmarket.ca  
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